
 

     CITY OF WASHINGTON, ILLINOIS 
      City Council Agenda Communication 

 

 

 

Meeting Date:  4-1-2024 

 

Prepared By:  Dennis Carr – City Engineer 

 

Agenda Item: Construction Engineering Agreement for FY 2024/2025   

 

Discussion:  

In the past, the City has had individual agreements for Construction Engineering assistance on a per 

project basis with a full time Resident Engineer being on the large capital projects like Hilldale, 

Lawndale, Holland, and Stratford. 

 

Catherine Street will require a full-time resident engineer, but there are also two drainage projects a 

few blocks away that will need to be well coordinated. With the inclusion of the drainage capital 

projects in the FY 24/25 budget, staff felt it would be most cost efficient to have one firm do the 

construction engineering. This would allow for them to adjust staffing levels to where the work is 

being done and not just having someone full time on a project where work may not be done that day.  

 

Staff sent out a Request for Proposals for the combined Construction Engineering efforts and received 

four proposals from local firms. The selection committee ranked proposals and Millennia Professional 

Services was the top-ranking firm. They are great construction engineering firm and bring a strong 

presence to job sites. They have worked with the City previously on Freedom Parkway, Bobolink, and 

the Centennial Rec Trail projects. 

 

Fiscal Impact:  

Staff budgeted for the Construction Engineering for each individual project, so funds are being 

budgeted in the Streets, Storm, Sewer, and Water Funds for this contract. 

 

Action Requested: Staff requests approval to enter into agreement with Millennia Professional 

Services to perform the Construction Engineering assistance for a cost not to exceed $599,300. 

 

 
















